
Meeting Date:  09/17/12

Date of Approval                                         

Call to Order: A regular meeting of Hatfield Township’s Environmental Advisory Committee (EAC) was held at the 
Hatfield Aquatic Center on this date, 09/17/2012. The meeting convened at 6:08 pm. Chairman Jim O'Byrne 
presiding, Karen Miller, Secretary.

Roll Call: Members of the Board in attendance were: Jim Bingley, Jim Bleakly, Bud Hyndman, Bob Lanouette, Karen 
Miller, Jim O’Byrne, Adrian Reast, Ed Schweitzer and Henry Zadell. Devan Stewart and Chris Meager were not in 
attendance. 

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the last Meeting were approved as printed.

Citizens Comments: NA

Discussion Items: 

A.  Rocktoberfest (10/6/2012): It was suggested that, since our local Shop Rite makes it’s own reusable 
shopping bags, they might be willing to make some EAC specific bags for us to offer for sale at 
Rocktoberfest. Henry Zadell, Ed Schweitzer, and Karen Miller are available to be scheduled for service 
during this event. Bud Hyndman is available for a couple hours. Jim O’Byrne is available in the morning. 
Jim Bingley is a maybe.

B.  Ford Go Further Tour: “The Ford Go Further Tour” was at the Aquatic Center ready to provide township 
residents with a chance to learn about and test drive the latest electric and hybrid vehicles from Ford. 
People who drove one of the vehicles got a food truck meal voucher (up to a $15 value). There were two 
vehicles available for test drive; one mini at-home charging unit on display; and one touch-screen TV 
displaying a video narrative of the vehicles. 

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:12 pm so the members could participate in the test drive event. Next 
meeting will be 06:00 pm on 10/15/2012 at The Township Building.  
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